CITY OFf GROVEPORT
REPORT TO MAYOR AND COUNCIL

September 13, 2017

Engineering Department — Steve Farst

e Capital Projects:

West Bixby Road Walk through to be held week of 9/11. The flashing assembly at the
crosswalk is being fabricated; should be installed in the next month.

Hendron Road Reconst Construction is underway. North segment is opened to traffic. Work on
south segment is proceeding. Storm sewers are in and water mains are in
and operating. Curb, walks and drive aprons under construction Paving
and street lighting will occur thereafter. More updates next month.

e  Streets/Street:
2017 Street Maintenance Concrete work is complete. Rehab of ramps at Main/Hendron
Program Tallman is complete. Paving to be conducted last couple weeks of
September. Please refer to June report for listing of improvement areas.
We are advising that during work times, some street-side parking will be
temporarily discontinued. Resident notices are being posted in work areas
in advance of the work to be performed.

o  OPWC applications Applications were filed at MORPC on 9/11/17, for “W. Bixby Rd Phase 2”
Impovements and for “S. Hamilton Road at Firehouse Lane”, for a new
traffic signal and southbound right turn lane at the high school entrance.
Results of the applications will be known in December 2017

e Development projects:

New High School site Site improvements are preceding.
Fed Ex at 6840 Site improvements for parking expansion is underway
Pontius Rd
Former Kurtz Site Mass Grading started last month and site is being prepared for future
development.

Please contact Steve Farst with any questions or concerns.



